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Principal's Corner
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Dear Texans,
I wish you all a safe, healthy and happy holiday season.  My wish for you is that you find time to rest and relax with family, and find ways to safely connect with friends.  Faculty, staff, students and parents – you have earned this break!  Enjoy it!
 
Over the last two weeks, I have spent some time studying the results of the first two grading cycles to determine what is working and identify the things that need tweaking or retooling.  Did you know that we are maintaining an average daily attendance of more than 96%?  And that 61% of our students have perfect attendance?  This is remarkable!  So many students have stepped up and said, “Yes I can! Yes I will!”
 
We also have a chunk of students who are desperately struggling to adapt.  We have been reaching out to families to offer assistance.  Many of these students are in danger of losing credit for the entire first semester. There is a limited amount of time left for us to help you find a path to recovery. If you have found that your family is struggling to adapt, please talk with us and let us help.  We know some of our families are facing dire situations with job loss, housing and food instability, and more.  We have been working with area churches who have created “Loving Lamar” as a total support drive to help students eliminate challenges to finish high school.  We have a storage room full of toiletries, clothing, coats and other supplies.  We have a network of agencies that can help with temporary housing, rent, electricity and food.  If your family needs assistance, please email Ms. Tello at atello@houstonisd.org for more information. 
 
Below are a few recommendations for a safe and stress-free return to school in January:
· Limit contact with those outside your home to avoid contracting and spreading COVID-19.
· If you travel and wish to quarantine upon your return, your student may work remotely for those two weeks, even if you have identified in-person instruction. Simply communicate with the neighborhood clerk. Check the CDC website for guidance related to travel and quarantine recommendations and requirements.
· If your student has a “99” listed on their schedule, that is an online APEX course to recover credit for a course they did not previously pass.  Students with these assigned courses should work over the holidays to make progress on the course(s).  If your student needs assistance to unlock a quiz or a new unit, please email rgraves1@houstonisd.org with the subject line “APEX”.
· Students who are enrolled in US Govt on APEX for original credit should have been working throughout the semester, but if the student has let that slide, the course must be finished before the end of the semester.  Students may need to make significant progress over the holidays to catch-up.  If your student needs assistance to unlock a quiz or a new unit, please email rgraves1@houstonisd.org with the subject line “APEX”.
 
Return Dates:
January 4, 2021
Return to school – Red Group A-Day – Starts the 3rd week of the 3rd Grading Cycle.
 
January 15, 2021
Progress Reports Available
 
January 19 – 22
First Semester Dead Week – No new material for exams. Review only.
 
January 25-28
Fall Semester Exams (see exam schedule below)
Monday, January 25, 2021:   Period 2- (8:30 - 10:30 am)
                                                Period 1- (10:40 am - 12:40 pm)
                                                Lunch 12:40 - 12:50 pm
 
Tuesday, January 26, 2021:  Period 6- (8:30 - 10:30 am)
                                                Period 5- (10:40 am - 12:40 pm)
                                                Lunch 12:40 - 12:50 pm
 
Wednesday, January 27, 2021:  Period 3- (8:30 - 10:30 am)
                                                      Period 4- (10:40 am - 12:40 pm)
                                                      Lunch 12:40 - 12:50 pm
Thursday, January 28, 2021:  Period 7- (8:30 - 10:30 am)
                                                  Period 8- (10:40 am - 12:40 pm)
                                                  Lunch 12:40 - 12:50 pm
 
January 29
Student holiday – Teacher Prep Day
 
February 1
First Day of Spring Semester (4th grading cycle)
 

1-800-STUCO
Hey Texans! We hope you have a fun and relaxing winter break! You deserve it! Make sure you continue to social distance, wash your hands, and wear your masks. It's important that we all stay healthy and safe over break! Be sure to follow us on Instagram (@lamarstudentcouncil) and Twitter (@lamarstucoo). Feel free to email us any comments, questions, or concerns to lamarstudentcouncil@gmail.com. Go Texans! 
 

Highlighted Events
· Fri. Dec. 18th- Lamar vs Katy Playoff Game (Rhodes Stadium) 7 pm
· Mon. Dec. 21st - Fri. Jan. 1st- Winter Break
· Mon. Dec. 21st- Yearbook Photo Pick-up (Transit Center) 10 am - 2 pm

Playoff Tickets
Lamar Student Section Link - https://www.etix.com/ticket/c/E75CFDBBE660D92393FF9752F6760EAA/student-katy-vshouston-lamar-awayrhodes-stadium
Students attending the game will be expected to wear a mask, covering the nose and mouth, at all times.  Students are encouraged to sit in small groups, no more than 4 people, with physical space between groups. 
 

Yearbook PHOTO PICK-UP 
If you are a 9-11 grade parent or student that took the yearbook photo in November, your photos and proofs have arrived!! 
 
We will hold a drive-through distribution on Monday, December 21st from 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. 
 
Swing through to pick up your photos if you are a virtual student or an in-person student that did not collect your photo from your neighborhood teacher in the past week!
 
Follow us on Instagram, Tic Tok, and Twitter @lamarlifeonline and @lamarlifeyearbook for more updates! 
 
Please contact Kadee Harper, kadee.harper@houstonisd.org, with questions. 
 

SENIOR ADS - RUNNING OUT OF TIME!
 Time is running out to purchase a yearbook ad or shoutout for your senior/student!
The deadline is January 12th and ad prices start at just $40! 
 
You can create the meaningful andpersonalized ad yourself (like Shutterfly) or we can create it with photos you supply.
It’s quick, it’s easy, and it’ll last forever! 
 
To view how to purchase a yearbook or yearbook ad, watch the following videos: 
· Ad Video #1: https://www.tiktok.com/@lamarlifeonline/video/6880686540880628998?lang=en
· Ad Video #2: https://www.tiktok.com/@lamarlifeonline/video/6880689187918482694?lang=en
Follow us on Instagram, Tic Tok, and Twitter @lamarlifeonline and @lamarlifeyearbook for more updates! 
 
Please contact Kadee Harper, kadee.harper@houstonisd.org, with questions.  
 

Senior Dues Early Bird Deadline 
Seniors make sure you pay your senior dues before January 12th.  Reference below for further details: 
 
[image: ]
 

Testing Information
ASVAB (Armed Services Vocational Aptitude Battery) Program
Attention 10 - 12th graders interested in taking the ASVAB.  The ASVAB will be administered at Lamar HS (in-person) on Wednesday, January 20th . The ASVAB is a multiple choice assessment, administered by the United States Military Entrance Processing Command used to determine qualification for enlistment in the United States Armed Forces. This test covers eight general subjects, testing current knowledge and propensity to learn in different subject areas. It contains questions on English, science, mechanics and electronics. To learn more or take a practice test visit www.asvabprogram.com or  https://www.military.com/join-armed-forces/asvab. To register to take the ASVAB at Lamar HS students should complete the Google form at https://forms.gle/922o5eXEccoFfEC86  to begin the registration process. Students must be logged into the HISD Google account to access the link.  
 
PSAT 9 and 10 Updates
The 9th graders will have an opportunity to take the PSAT 9 on Tuesday, January 12, 2021.  We will be offering the PSAT 10 to the sophomores on Tuesday February 23, 2021. All students (both virtual and in-person) have been registered to take these tests free of charge. The PSAT is not required, however our students are encouraged to take these tests for practice. All students who are testing must arrive on campus by 8:30 AM. It is important that students are on time. Students arriving late will not be allowed to test. This will be the only opportunity to test this school year. There will be no make-up exams. Virtual students will be allowed to leave campus when everyone is finished testing. In-person students will remain on campus until 4:10 PM. For additional helpful hints about taking the PSAT, please visit the College Board at  https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-8-9  
 

FAFSA/TASFA

Why should you do the FAFSA or TASFA (TASFA is for undocumented or students from another country on a visa here in the United States)
1
If you qualify you will be eligible for grants (free money that does NOT need to be paid back)
a
$5, 876 from the State of Texas (TASFA & FAFSA filers) & $6,345 from the Federal Government (FAFSA filers only)
2
Loans – in this time of uncertainty by filling out the FAFSA or TASFA you and your family will qualify for Federally subsidized loans. This means you have the option to borrow money that will not accrue interest until after you graduate college. Your family can have some financial cushion to help pay all your college bills.
3
Scholarships. Most colleges will not actually give you the money they have offered you for your scholarships unless you have the FAFSA or TASFA on file.
 

Tennis Fundraiser
Needing some new Lamar gear for the cooler weather?  Wanting a new pullover, joggers, or a Lamar blanket for those chilly days?  Look no further!  Order great new Lamar fan gear and help the Lamar Tennis Booster Club raise money!!  This is your last chance to purchase as the deadline is Friday, Dec. 18.  After tomorrow, these items will no longer be available so order now!  Click here to visit the Lamar Fan Gear Shop: https://fancloth.shop/6KSGH
 

Softball Fancloth Fundraiser!!!!
 
IT IS TIME TO GET YOU SOME NEW SOFTBALL GEAR!!!
 
YOU CAN PURCHASE ITEMS AT THE LINK BELOW: The sale ends Jan. 15th.
Online store
https://fancloth.shop/5SJPF
 
THE ITEMS ARE SENT DIRECTLY TO YOU AT YOUR HOME!!! NO MORE WAITING ON US.
 
THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
 




PTO Information
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IB Ambassadors
The IB Ambassadors are an organization of seniors in the IB program who want to help incoming and current IB students navigate through the IB experience. We’ll host information sessions, answer any questions, and help guide students through understanding what IB is all about. Interact with us through any of the platforms below!
 
· Join our Teams channel:
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ad618ec038db74bfc9ba25997ad2207a6%40thread.tacv2/1605708044905?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22f5eb9966-9336-4b33-8895-9982425b13ed%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2289826ee4-0d53-4e3f-8acb-50661804333b%22%7d
 
· Email us:
LHSIBAmbassadors@gmail.com
 
· Follow or DM us on Instagram:
@LHSIBAmbassadors
 
· Check out our website:
https://ibcorner.weebly.com
 

Astronomy Club
The Astronomy Club is looking for members! 
This new club is led by President, Jordan (Jo) Michelle Watson, and the club sponsor is Dr. Niazmand.
Applications have closed for vice president and treasurer. However, they would love for you to join as a member of the Astronomy Club! No sign up is required, just e-mail the president at s1737276@online.houstonisd.org stating you would like to join. Please make sure to e-mail using your school e-mail address! Alternatively, parents can e-mail the president as long the name of the child or student ID and any other important identifying information is included.
 
There is no set meeting date, but the meetings are scheduled on Wednesdays during tutorial time on Microsoft Teams. You will be added to the team after you e-mail the president. 
You will be welcomed with open arms and look forward  to seeing you in the meeting! 
 

Wraparound Specialists
Wraparound  received donations from community partners, PTO, Alumni and staff for the Alamo Closets for our students and families in need. If you know of any student and or family in need; please either stop by the Wraparound Office located next door to the School Store and or either call Mrs. Merci at 713-522-5960 Ext: 008156 or 832-377-8407and Ms. Harris at 713-522-5960 Ext: 008358 or 346-91-7229. Leave a detailed message and they will return your call. They are working on helping families for the Winter Break, so please keep in mind any families may need the extra support and help over the upcoming break. They are there to help bridge the gap for our students, families, staff and community, by providing nonacademic support, resources and connection. Please allow them to provide support. “It takes a village to raise a child and a community to raise a family; let us all wraparound and connect”!
 

Sock Sale
Stop by the School Store and pick up a pair of Texans Socks for only $5
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Online orders may be picked up by students from the school store 
      8am - 2 pm Monday  - Friday on Schools Days
 
https://www.schoolpay.com/link/TexansSockSale
 

Lamar Life and Socials
Hey Texans! Have you seen our new website? 
 
Lamar Life has built a student-led online publication for all things Lamar! 
 
Keep up with the latest news with our NEW STORIES AND MORE at www.lamarlife.org.  
 
Follow our student-led social media platforms
 

Balfour [image: ]
Lamar High Schools Custom Balfour Page
https://www.balfour.com/texas/houston/lamar-high-school
 
Class Jewelry Catalog
https://online.flippingbook.com/view/1018756/
 
Graduation Catalog
https://online.flippingbook.com/view/673253/
 
Place your order TODAY!
 

Appointments
Please try to schedule all appointments for days when students are virtual to help us limit the number of people on campus during the day.  This is an important part of our Communicable Diseases Plan and is important in maintaining in-person as an option for students.
 
In the event of a true emergency, please call in advance to let the Welcome Center know you are coming to campus.  Please remember that we cannot check out students during the lunch period 11:45-12:45 p.m., or during the last 30 minutes of the school day (3:40-4:10 p.m.)
 

Need Help with Something Else?
	If your Advocacy Teacher is …
	Your Academic Dean is …
Your Assistant Principal is...
Your Neighborhood Clerk is...

	Mr. Arjon or Mr. A. Ryan  9A & 9B
	Mr. Jefferson  pjeffer2@houstonisd.org
Dr. Cain  rcain@houstonisd.org
 Ms. Guzman   Mguzman5@houstonisd.org

	Ms. Argueta or Ms. Valle  9C & 9D   
	Ms. Lawrence  dlawren1@houstonisd.org
Ms. King  kking8@houstonisd.org
 Ms. Chavez    chavez7@houstonisd.org

	Mr. Ross or Mr. Bajracharya/Ms. Langford 10A & 10B
	Ms. Kamla  jkamla@houstonisd.org 
Dr. Mosby  gmosby@houstonisd.org
Ms. Lewis      Sheila.Lewis@houstonisd.org

	Mr. Rivera-Colon or Mr. Shalin 10C & 10D
	Ms. Ballard  jballard@houstonisd.org
Ms. Fernandez mfernan7@houstonisd.org
Ms. Forbes     sforbes1@houstonisd.org

	Mr. Sartor or Mr. Sarabia 11A & 11B 
	Ms. Brooks  fbrooks1@houstonisd.org
Ms. Mann dmann1@houstonisd.org
Ms. McCourt    Melissa.McCourt@houstonisd.org

	Ms. Cobb or Mr. Firozi 11C & 11D
	Mr. Mahone Erron.Mahone@houstonisd.org
Mr. Thompson kthompso@houstonisd.org
Ms. Ramirez    pramirez@houstonisd.org

	Ms. Rancifer or Ms. Hicks 12A &12B 
	Ms. Pruitt  cpruitt1@houstonisd.org
Ms. Pizana mpizana@houstonisd.org
Ms. O'Banner   tobanner@houstonisd.org

	Mr. Mahendran or Ms. Wu 12C &12D
	Ms. Quintero  Monica.Quintero@houstonisd.org
Mr. Alaniz  jalaniz1@houstonisd.org
Mr. Osborne     SOSBORNE@houstonisd.org


An Inspirational Moment
"Where the soul is full of peace and joy, outward surroundings and circumstances are of comparatively little account."
 
Author:  Hannah Whitall Smith


[image: ]
image3.png
SENIOR DUES

https://www.schoolpay.com/link/LH. 2021

includes a Class of 207 ataburger table tent)

Included in the Senior Fees (Early Bird Special): Diploma Package (transcripts for college, diploma and diploma

cover), Senior Mask, Senior T-Shirt (Senior Sunrise), Senior Sticker and Senior Gift

Included in the Senior Fees: Senior Breakfast, Senior T-Shirt, Class Sticker, Diploma Cover & Senior Gift

Semor(!ssT-S!irt Sunrise, -!2 .00 eac!

= Senior Class of 2021 Mask - $10.00 per student
« Senior Class Sticker - $5.00 each

«  Senior Gift - $30.00 per student

« Diploma Package - $25.00 per student

«  Senior Class T-Shirt (Sunrise) - $24.00 each

«  Senior Class of 2021 Mask - $12.00 per student
« Senior Class Sticker - $6.00 each

«  Senior Gift - $33.00 per student

+  Diploma Package - $25.00 per student

All Cap and Gowns are ordered through Balfour at:
www.balfour.com
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BIG & BRIGHT Campaign

We are so close! Help us reach our goal by December 31!

Donate today by clicking the “DONATE NOW” button.

. Every dollar makes a huge impact for
* the teachers and students at Lamar
High School

GOAL $70,000
RAISED  $54,234
NEED $15,766

Big & Bright donation directly
support Lamar students and
teachers.

+ Technology 52,530
+ Professional Development $11,000
¥ Teacher Appreciation  $16,000
+ Teacher Wish List $40,000

Do you accept matching gifts? YES

Simply check with your employer to see if they will match your gift
and fill out the paperwork. We have received $1,175 in corporate
matching gifts so far.

Can grandparents and family members donate to this campaign? YES
Forward this email to family members and friends. You never know
who is looking to make a donation to a worthy cause!

Can you donate after December 317 YES

PTO needs to receive the majority of our donations by the end of
December so that we can plan for the year. However, we will accept
donation throughout the school year.
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